## CRANBOURNE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Bakewell St. PO Box 26, Cranbourne 3977

Ph: 5996 1744 Fax: 5996 1370



<mark>www.cr</mark>anbourne-p<mark>s.vic.edu</mark>.au

Issue 13 15th May 2013

### **Calendar**

### UPCOMING EVENTS



Monday 20<sup>th</sup> May Education Week Begins – Science Day – Monday 20<sup>th</sup>

Monday 20<sup>th</sup> May to Thursday 23rd May Book Fair

### Friday 7th June

Curriculum Day – students not required at school on this day

### Monday 10th June

Queen's Birthday Public Holiday

Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> June 'Preps for 2014'
Parent Information
Evening @ 7pm.

# **Principal's News**

This week our Grade 3 and Grade 5 students have been sitting their Naplan (National Assessment Program Literacy and Numeracy).

The writing requirement was to nominate a person as a hero and then use persuasive writing to convince the reader why they were deserving of a hero award.

I was touched by the fact that fifty one of our students chose a member of their family and were able to identify the admirable traits that those special people demonstrate.

Many of the students chose their hero based on overcoming challenges in life and making their lives safe, secure and supported.

Who would you choose to be a hero – someone who was brave, someone who has overcome adversity, someone who has 'saved' you from something, someone who you admire or someone who has overcome hardship to achieve success?

This would be a great topic for a family discussion. Family conversations broaden childrens' vocabulary and understanding of the world around them. Other topics you could discuss at home which would bring out opinions and ideas are: What is our ancestry? What is success? When and how should you say NO to your friends? What worries me? What makes a good friend?

The more we communicate with each other, the greater our understanding and sense of belonging is.

Chervl Van Deursen – Principal

### **House Points**

1<sup>st</sup> Cameron

2<sup>nd</sup> Russell

3<sup>rd</sup> Childers

4<sup>th</sup> Bakewell

### Quote:

'Teaching is not just filling student's heads with information, teaching is sparking the thirst for knowledge and guiding the journey to find it.'

## **SCHOOL NEWS**

### Student Birthdays



Happy Birthday to the students who celebrate their birthdays this week

Stewart T.
Lilriro T.W.
Maggie P.
Marshall D.
Tayla M.
Montaya F.
Maria T.W.
Taylah M.
Darcey M.
Lochlan F.
Rhianna A.
Hailey M.

### **Stars of the Week**

Congratulations on all your wonderful efforts this week!

this week!		
Grade	Student	For being
Prep PAM	Zachary H.	Co- operative
Junior BA	Rithick M.	Organised
Junior HM	Leon L.	Confident
Junior MC	Laveeshay T.	Adaptable
Middle LB	Jordan Mc.	Responsible
Middle MD	Shahid D.	Respectful
Middle SG	Khiem N.	Co- operative
Senior IW	Faith D.	Responsible
Senior MR	Tyson E.	Responsible
Senior RP	Brooke J.	Responsible
P.E.	Kyle P. (JHM)	Confident
Art		
Personal		
Dev	Kynan G. (JHM)	Responsible
Assistant		
Principal	Ophelia H. (SIW)	Diligent
n · · 1	DI W (OLED)	0 01

# From the Office

#### **School Banking:**

School Banking is every Friday. Please make sure your student hands their bank book to their teacher each Friday morning.

# Woolworths Earn and Learn Stickers:

Cranbourne Primary School is collecting Woolworths Earn and Learn stickers. Please put the completed sticker sheets in the box at the office or the box at the Cranbourne Shopping Centre marked with our school name.

### **CURRICULUM NEWS**

### **Prep Transition**

Do you have a child due to start their Prep year next year? Will your child be 5 years of age by 30<sup>th</sup> April 2014?

Our Prep team has organised an extensive Transition program for Prep students for 2014. Such programs are developed to assist our youngest students to make a smooth and supportive transition from preschool to primary school. Our goal is to ensure that their start to school life is a happy and nurturing one, and provides them with a positive start to their school life.

You can assist in this process by:

- completing your child's enrolment as soon as possible (by the end of August 2013)
- ensuring that you attend the Transition sessions, to gain as much information as you can about the first year of primary school
- ensuring your child attends the Transition sessions for them later in the year

The first Parent information evening is <u>Tuesday June 11<sup>th</sup> at 7.00pm.</u>

If you have family or friends with children starting in Prep next year, let them know about our school, and encourage them to ring the school office to organise a school tour. If you have any questions about your child starting school next year, please contact the school office or speak to our Prep team.

Di Fernand - Assistant Principal

# **STUDENT NEWS**

# MIDDLE LEARNING COMMUNITY

In the Middle Learning Community we work very hard in the classroom to learn lots of new things.

However, sometimes it is great just to get outside and have some fun.

These pictures are from a fantastic sports session the students participated in last week!







### **School Uniform**

Beleza is currently offering 20% off the price of their current stock of bomber jackets.

# Brrr!!

With the cooler weather now upon us, please remind your children to wear appropriate clothing - long pants, jumpers and jackets - to ensure they keep warm at school.

Remember to name all jumpers and jackets to help return belongings to their correct owner.

Sensible footwear is also important to help students keep their feet dry on these rainy days.

# **Student Lunches**

We are noticing an increase in the number of students having lunches delivered during the day, instead of bringing their lunch to school with them. We appreciate that this may occur from time to time, for various reasons. However, we are not in a position to refrigerate perishable foods or heat up hot foods for students.

When organising lunches for your child, please select items that your child can bring in their lunch boxes and do not require heating or refrigeration.

Sending their lunch with them also aids in their independence and encourages them to be responsible for their own things.

